School District No. 60

PEACE RIVER NORTH

10112 - 105 Avenue, Fort St. John, British Columbia V1J 4S4 Phone: (250) 262-6000 Fax: (250) 262-6048 OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY-TREASURER

October 8th, 2019

Dear Parents.

School District No. 60 is looking forward to opening *Anne Roberts Young Elementary School*, located in the northeast quadrant of the city, in September 2020.

Building this school has been an exciting project that will enhance the educational offerings of the district as well as provide some relief for current space constrictions in our elementary schools east of 100th street.

Part of the planning process requires the redrawing of some elementary school catchment area boundaries in order to populate the new school. These changes will potentially affect families with children currently attending Bert Ambrose, Alwin Holland, Robert Ogilvie, and Duncan Cran.

It is very important that trustees gather public input on all of the issues and variables to be taken into consideration as the planning process proceeds. In order to gather information, three public meetings have been scheduled as follows:

Thursday, November 7th, 2019 at 7pm

Bert Ambrose Elementary School - 9616 115th Avenue

Tuesday, November 19th, 2019 at 7pm School Board Administration Office - 10112 105th Avenue

Monday, November 25th, 2019 at 7pm Alwin Holland Elementary School - 10615 96th Street

Written submissions will also be accepted by the Board up to December 19th, 2019. They can be dropped off at the School Board Administration Office or emailed to catchments@prn.bc.ca. Your trustees very much look forward to hearing from you.

Yours sincerely,

('amphell

Ida Campbell Board Chair

IC/ss